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Summer Bible Study 
 

Discover God’s Plan for Revival & Spiritual Awakening. 
In this study, we will examine a brief history of  

Revival & Spiritual Awakening in America and the Bible.  
 

We will seek to answer some questions about                                                                         
Revival and Spiritual Awakening including: 

 
1. What is Revival? 

2. What are some Biblical and Historical Revivals and Spiritual Awakenings? 
3. Why do we need Revival? 

4. What is God’s Pattern for Revival? 
5. Why is Prayer & Repentance so important? 

6. Can God use ME to Spark Revival? 
 

Study will begin late June. More info to come. 
Facilitated by Billy Bell. 



God’s Blessing of Making Disciples 
 

How does God resource His church for strength of mission, purpose, and Biblical unity? In the previous four months’ 
articles, we have briefly recognized God’s blessing and our equipping through the Bible, Christian  fellowship, worship 
and serving. Next, we receive God’s blessing through making disciples who make disciples. We know this spiritual             
discipline or habit as discipleship. 
 

Through SBC’s recent “Every Church on Mission” discipleship class, we discovered that while the church teaches Bible 
stories and some doctrine, few classes are involved in actual training for doing the gospel, being the gospel, and telling 
the gospel. The misnomer was that SBC, and many churches, have made disciples by only teaching the Bible. We need 
to be trained. We need to practice. We need to go, serve, tell, share, give, and pray. Go, into all the world making         
disciples (Matthew 28:19-20) is written in the essence of discipling and mentoring others as you are going. It’s like the 
old concept of “on the job training.” 
 

One truth we can embrace is that we “train” disciples in church and home to go into the world to “make”                     
disciples. Training topics for spiritual formation include: 
* Praying                             * Kingdom Missions 
* Interpret the Bible          * Christian Leadership 
* Gospel Conversation     * Biblical Manhood 
* Defending the Gospel    * Biblical Womanhood 
* Humble Service.              * New Christian 
 

We often relegate discipleship to a classroom or Bible study activity. The act of making disciples is not only               
gaining knowledge of biblical facts, but also taking the message of those truths from Jesus to an unbelieving world in a 
manner that draws others to Him. We can learn Bible stories and facts every week, and not be effective as a Christian 
or a church because we can’t or won’t apply that life of Christ daily in our world. 
 

Who are you training, mentoring, and discipling? Is our staff teaching and preaching the practical implications of “how 
to live” the gospel in our world? Is your Sunday School class or small group Bible study training others to be                          
missionaries to our world? How can we be more effective as a church? The old adage is “everyone needs a Paul and 
everyone needs a Timothy.” We all need to be mentored, and we all need to mentor others. Pray that God will help us 
improve in this vital area of Christian life. 
 

Our church will become far more effective for His kingdom when we realize and actualize the fact that God teaches us 
to Make Disciples who Make Disciples. This IS the resource of being light and salt in the world. This is the being of the 
gospel, the dining of the gospel, and the telling of the gospel! It is the resource of Christ in Us the Hope of Glory! We 
are trained and disciplined to walk in the Spirit and live the fruit of the Spirit every day. What a blessing and what a 
resource we are to one another.                         

Kingdom Life by Steve Boyd  

Finance Team 
 

Are you connected in the Church?  Are you in a Sunday school class?  Are you new to 
the Simpsonville community?  If you are new to the area and don't feel connected, I 
would personally like to meet you and introduce myself.  I believe, just as Simpsonville 
Baptist Church believes, that we should do life together.  We are the Church. And the 
community should see the Church in us.  I would love to be able to help you get                
involved in a small group or be able to get you connected with an organization in the 
community.  
 

I always tell my children that money is a by-product of what you do.  So don't chase the 
money, chase your passion, and God will bless you with what you need.  We so often 
make our decisions based on the dollar.  And what we think is good enough at the time is 
only good for a short period of time.  Then we think we need more.  But if our time is 
filled with joy, passion, and love, then we are satisfied with how we are rewarded.  HE knows what we need and don't 
need.  HE has commanded us to go out and spread the Word.  That is our Commandment.  Finance is always a hard            
discussion to have.  No one likes to be told what to do with their money.  God watches what we do with our finances.  If 
we can't handle $100 dollars he has blessed us with then why would he bless us with more.  After years of good steward-
ship we are blessed to be a financially sound church.  And as we continue to grow, we are additionally blessed by the 
unconditional tithing made by our members and guests.  I encourage you to pray and fast on how God wants you to 
spend your time and money.   I'm honored to be the Finance Chair, and always open for discussion on opportunities 
moving forward.  Please feel free to reach out anytime.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    Scott Sageser 
             502-655-8482                            



Meadow Ridge Blessings Box 

The Blessings Box at Meadow Ridge is used every day of the week.   

Donation requests: cereal bars and PopTarts, canned meats, spaghetti and 

spaghetti sauce, dried black beans, soup mixes, white rice, sugar, corn meal, 

toilet paper, paper towels, dish liquid, tuna helper-type products, vegetable 

oil, canned fruit and vegetables, bags of apples/potatoes.   

Donations of food can be dropped off at the church office or placed directly in 

the box.  Monetary donations can be taken to the church office.  

Through your giving, SBC supports Sunrise Children’s Services. 
Sunrise has been at the forefront in the fight to protect Kentucky’s children since 1869.  
 

At the close of the Civil War, families in Kentucky were left devastated. As a border state with torn                       
loyalties, Kentucky saw families split and broken by the conflict. Death, sickness, and the poverty that 
followed left many children orphaned with no one to care for them. Since their beginnings as a            
ministry, Sunrise continues to be fueled by a faithful dedication to God’s call for His people to be the 
hands and feet of Jesus in caring for innocent children.  They have helped to transform thousands of 
lives over the years, and your continued support enables them to make a difference in lives today and 
for years to come. 
  

Today, Sunrise is a home for children who have been abused and neglected — children whose lives 
have been scarred by unspeakable physical, sexual, and emotional abuse — and who have been                  
removed from their homes. From the president of the organization down to the direct care staff, their 

goal every day is to provide a place of refuge, of hope, of love, and of healing to these children whose lives have been devastated. 
For these children, Sunrise is a place where they can begin to feel safe, a place where they encounter adults who give uncondition-
al love, and a place where they can begin to learn that the world can be a good place.    

Foster Parents Needed 
Are you interested in becoming a foster parent in Kentucky through Sunrise Children’s Services? 
On any given day, there are more than 400,000 children in foster care in the United States.                
Despite the common perception that the majority of children in foster care are very young, the 
average age of a child in care is around 8-9 years old. 
 

In 2016, more than 65,000 children who were living in foster care and waiting to be adopted, had 
their biological parental rights permanently terminated. And, while states should work rapidly to 
find safe, permanent homes, children spend an average of nearly two years waiting to be                         

Sunrise Children’s                                              
Services  
300 Hope St.  
PO Box 1429 

Mt. Washington, KY 
40047  

Please return your              
baby bottles by              

Sunday, June 18! 

Thank you to                          
Patty & Charlotte                 

McKinney for                                
organizing our                   

Baby Bottle fundraiser              
this year!  

DID YOU KNOW?  
Every Monday during the school year, a team 
of really cool people meets with our Meadow 
Ridge kids to help them with homework and 

reading skills?  
 

In this beautiful picture, Linda Ashby is                     
introducing one of the children to  His Word.  

God’s Blessings and Warnings 
New Sermon Series begins June 4 

 

This 3-sermon series 
will address how God 
grants HIS promises of 

blessing and warning in 
our families, church, 

and nation. We will see 
how God works 

through faith and obe-
dience and how He dis-

ciplines through               
disobedience.  

We will address some of the current cultural issues that our 
families, churches and nation are facing.  

SBC is now accepting resumes for a part-time                                          
Community Ministry Center Director.  

 

Resumes can be sent to: 
SBC, Attn: Denise, POB 56, Simp KY 40067  
or drop off at SBC, 7208 Shelbyville Rd., Simp KY 40067.  
Submission deadline is June 12.  
 
A job description is available on the church website: 
www.simpsonvillebaptist.com.  



Haven of Rest, Inez, KY 
July 28-29 

6:30pm  
 

Featuring                                    
Jonathan Graham Lotz 

 
 

“If my people, which are called by my name, shall humble 
themselves, and pray, and seek my face, and turn from 
their wicked ways; then will I hear from heaven, and will 
forgive their sin, and will heal their land.”                                                  
2 Chronicles 7:14 
 

Schedule: July 22-29 
· Sat. July 22 - Ladies Prayer meeting, 2pm, Place TBA 
· Wed July 26 - Youth Prayer Rally, 6:30, Haven of Rest 

· Thurs. July 27 - Volunteer Prayer Rally, 6:30, Haven of Rest 
· Fri-Sat. July 28-29 – Revival Services 6:30 nightly 

 

Revival Host – Billy Bell, Discipleship Pastor, Simpsonville Baptist Church 
Worship Team – Calvary Church, Paintsville 

Special Music – Solid Sound Gospel 
Security and Medical – Mike Waterman and SBC - S.M.A.R.T Team;   

First Aid – Sharon Hamilton 
Volunteer Coordinator – Shirley Foster  

Revival Planning Coordinator – Linda Otterback, SBC 
Prayers, Volunteers and Donations needed – See Linda Otterback. 

Mijomboni Orphanage Update  
The orphanage has proven to be a light on a hill 
as reports are coming in from Malindi  regarding 
the deaths of hundreds from cults in the area.   
Education is the key to changing lives.  With this 
in mind, Nathan would like to begin a new              
program which would benefit both the Rescue               
Center and the community. He would like to            
introduce drip irrigation and the use of shade              
netting/greenhouses. Both would be used to              
increase food production and allow the Center to 
begin selling food AND require them to purchase less.  Community families 
would also benefit from learning how to produce their own food.  Projected 
costs for both projects is a little less than $9,000.   
 

Please continue in prayer for Nathan and Lillian Osiemo.  Their son Tyler 
Frank was tragically murdered while at University as a 3rd year medical                   
student.  Additionally, Lillian has become ill.  They have two other college-
aged children, Russel and Elvera who are deeply grieving the loss of their 
brother.  
 

Emerson Hefner is filling our Change for Change plinko box.  Your gifts of 
change are quickly adding up and the funds pay for the rising inflationary 
costs of food for the Center.  
 

We have all the children sponsored now! Additional gifts received will                   
support the new agricultural projects.   



Goodtime Travelers  
Adult Day Trip  

 

On Tuesday, June 20, we will be traveling just 
outside Berea KY to Tater Knob Pottery.    

 

Sara Culbreth and Jeff Enge began Tater Knob 
Pottery 44 years ago, and now their son David 

has joined them in their peaceful setting off 
Wolf Gap Road.   

 

We will leave SBC at 9am, arriving at Tater Knob about 

11am with lunch to follow at the Dinner Bell Restaurant in 

Berea. We should return home by 4pm.    

Sign up in the foyer.  

 

Retired pastor of            

Bardstown Junction & 

Maple Grove              

Churches.  
 

Thursday, June 1 
10am  

 

Guest Speaker 

Ray Hayes 
 

Join us at the Warehouse at 9:30am for  

Fellowship and snacks!  

SBC Marriage Minute - Pray Together Daily  
Plugging In  
“Do not be anxious about anything, but in everything by prayer and                 
supplication with thanksgiving let your request be made known to God. And 
the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts 
and your minds in Christ Jesus.” Philippians 4:6-7  
 

When building something complex like a house, you wouldn’t choose only hand tools that depend on your 
muscles to do the job. You’d also choose power tools that plug into an electrical power supply.  Then you could 
do the work effectively and efficiently.  
 

Is there anything more complex than parenting? And is God not our power source? With His help we can   
parent much more effectively than we ever could on our own. One of the greatest ways to plug into God’s pow-
er is through prayer. Through faithful and consistent prayer, we can find wisdom and guidance for parenting 
and achieve far greater results in the lives of our children than any words we might speak or lessons we might 
teach.  
 

Commit to praying daily for your needs as a parent, and for your children.  
 

Prayers for parents  
• Thank God for the gift of prayer.  
• Pray that God will use these prayer times to draw you closer to Him and to guide you in 

your parenting.  
• Pray that God will make your children responsive to your love and guidance, and that 

He will keep you sensitive to their needs.  
 

To get more daily prayer prompts from FamilyLife scan the QR Code  

Ryan & Mandy Gossom  

For the past 18 years Ray has 

been a Contract Chaplain for 

the Louisville VA and                        

continues to lead various             

conferences and retreats       

challenging people to a closer 

relationship with their Lord.  



Deacon/Yokefellow Selection Procedure 
Nominations will take place through Sunday, June 4 

 

Biblical & Church Requirements for Deacons and Yokefellows: 
• All nominees should be in accord with 1Timothy 3:8-13.  

• Be involved in Sunday School and Worship regularly.  

• Must be a church member for one year. 

• Must exhibit growth in giving to a minimum of a tithe.  

• Regularly attend deacon meetings and deacon ministry events.  Deacons currently meet the first Sunday of every 
other month at 4pm. 

• Deacons commit to serving a term of three years and then must rotate off for at least one year. 
 
 

Nomination Requirements: 

• To be nominated, deacon nominees must be ordained or have served one year as a yokefellow.  

• You may not nominate your own family members. 

• You must be a member to submit a nomination.  
 

Each nominated person must strive to adhere to the expectations of the Bible and the church.  For example, a deacon 
must be a regular attender of Sunday School. 
 

Yokefellows:  

• Serve in a mentoring role for one year.  

• Have the same nomination requirements and expectations as deacons. 

• Nominations can be made for any individual within the church membership.  

• Are not required to be ordained or to have served in the past.  
 

Deacon/Yokefellow Process: 

• Each deacon/yokefellow nominee will be contacted by the leadership to notify of the nomination. 

• An Affirmation Team will interview those that have been nominated to be a deacon/yokefellow.                                      
Notification will then be made to our church of those who meet the biblical and church expectations.                        
Questionnaires will need to be completed by all those who are nominated to be a deacon/yokefellow.  

• If interested, leadership will schedule an appointment to discuss biblical and church expectations and review the 
deacon ministry plan.  

 

**  Please note:   

 All nomination forms and ballots must be printed legibly, otherwise they will be discarded.  

 Nomination forms can given to a staff member or placed in the offering plate. 

 Parents of children who are members, please consider the magnitude of this process and potential implication upon 
the outcome when deciding whether or not to allow your children to vote.  Children must be 16 years of                  
age to vote.  

 Members may nominate up to two deacons and two yokefellows.      
Please do NOT nominate these deacons who are ineligible for nomination because they are currently serving: 
Marilyn Rhoads, Edith McGowan, Cindy Childers, Brent White, Lowell Ashby, Nathan Sangster, Matt Maxwell,  
Mike Moore, Dale Kramer 
 

The following yokefellows are eligible for nomination after completing a one-year training: Debbie Willman,                    
Roy Shuler, Jack Nicholson, Richard Walker. 

Nomination forms are available in the church foyer.  

Please be in prayer for our students and chaperones who will be  attending 
MFuge Camp June 26-30. 

Students 
Anna Faith Jesse & Anna’s friend Nina Wolf     
Charlotte McKinney and Charlotte’s friend Miriah Avery 
Jillian McEldowney and Jillian’s friend Kailey Roberts     Robbie Moore 
Aiden Perkins            Emma Garner         Seth Miley          Amelia Williams 
Zach Lundin               Gabe Perkins          Allie Renfro        Maggie Renfro 

Chaperones: Jesse Wright and Kari Jesse.  We are in need of a male and a female chaperone!  Please contact Jesse at 
jesse@simpsonvillebaptist.com if you would like to help.  



Join us on the  

first Saturday of each 

month at 9am.  

Led by Dr. Liz Encinia. 
Held at the Warehouse. 

Please bring 
 breakfast snacks!  

Ladies Community  
Discipleship  

 
 

Tuesdays at 9:30am 
 

Held at the Warehouse   
Led by Linda Otterback. 

Our Women’s Ministry enjoyed a Ladies Spring Tea in April.   

With beautiful flowing dresses and snazzy hats everyone                      

thoroughly enjoyed themselves. Dr. Liz Encina and Jenny Huff 

worked to created a lovely atmosphere to listen, learn and                       

fellowship.   

Thursday, June 1 
6:30pm  

Please bring an appetizer or dessert.  
Sign up in the foyer.  

 

We will be collecting items for the EKY Revival. 
Toilet paper, paper towels, laundry detergent, dishwasher 
pods, bleach, hand sanitizer, four & thirteen gallon trash 

bags, bottled water,  tissues, Swiffer wet mop pads.  

The McKinney and McGowan 
Families enjoyed our Mother’s 
Day Photo Opp! We are hoping 
to offer these at more regular 
intervals once we get into our 
new building.   

 

 

 

Thank you to Kyle & McKenzie 
Park for designing and setting  
up the booth.  
Above: Charlotte, Patty & Mike  
McKinney 
Right: Edith McGowan  



Men’s 

Breakfast 

 

Saturday, 

June 3 at 

8am 
Please join us at  

The Farm Kitchen 
6562 Frankfort Road, Shelbyville,  

 

Men's Thursday 
Night 

 Golf League  
 

Weissinger Hills in Shelbyville  
 

                  June 1, 15 & 29            July 13 & 27        
                  August 10 & 24            September 7 & 21 
 

The cost is $22 for nine holes                                                                        
payable at the pro shop when you arrive.  

 

Please send me a message using my cell number or email        
address listed below if you plan to play any of these dates with 

us this year.  Please include your name, phone number and 
email address in case I don't have you in my contacts already.  

Our league is open to everyone, so feel free to invite your friends 
and neighbors, but let me know that week.  

If you have any questions, please contact me at:                                            
Lowell Ashby 502-777-2540 or lowellashby9@gmail.com. 

Building Report  
 

When you talk about the days and 
time flying by, you often think about 
the many tasks you have to  
complete.  With just a month left to 
finish the building addition, there are 
many tasks on the schedule.  It has 
been a fun journey to get to this point.  
 

This is always the exciting point as 
colors begin to go on the walls and 
lighting begins to shape the areas.                      
The technology, decor, landscaping, 
parking lot teams and staff are all 
putting in the extra time needed to 
ensure a successful completion.  As 
with any project there have been 
changes along the way. But even with 
the changes, everyone was able to 
work together to keep moving                
forward.  
 

Thank you to everyone who has                   
devoted their time to praying for this 
building and these people.  God is               
doing big things in Simpsonville.  We 
can't always see the BIG picture, but 
we know it is being shown to us on 
HIS time.  During certain times over 
the next few weeks I ask for patience 
as we deal with different activities to 
tie the two buildings together.  We 
look forward to opening the new 
space near the end of June. 
 

     Scott Sageser 
    Building Coordinator 

Adult Sunday School Update 
 

We are all anxious to get into the new building. It’s almost here,                   

tentatively in July! As we are all aware, when we occupy the new 

building there will be lots of changes. Here is a summary: 

1. Every group will have a regular classroom. A place to call your 

own! 

2. All of our SS groups be on campus at the same time. 

3. The new facility, schedule and new SS year will mean a few  

changes in classes and teachers. 
 

Other Sunday School-related notes: 

1. We just completed a great Teacher Training event with Darryl 

Wilson. If you did not receive a free copy of the book                        

BREAKTHROUGH by Ken Braddy, please let Billy know. 

2. KBC’s EQUIP Training is coming up in August and September. 

The locations are not as close as last year but we will encourage our 

teachers and other leaders to participate in this great training event. 

More info to come. 

3. The new SS year starts in August. We are planning an annual 

Teacher Appreciation Event. This will a church-wide event. More 

info soon! 

 8:45am  
DOORS 
OPEN 

for class                         
fellowships 
and coffee. 

9:15am 
Sunday 
School 

 
10:30am 
Worship  

mailto:lowellashby9@gmail.com


Each month we are highlighting one of our incredible Sunday 
School teachers.  
 

Teacher Spotlight: Linda Otterback 
 

How long have you been teaching Sunday School?  I have taught Sunday 

School classes most of my life!  As a teenager I taught in the Methodist Church, while 

in Germany my husband Larry and I taught teens at the Army base and continued with 

young married couples and adult classes at our church in St. Matthews. I began               

teaching our ladies’ class at SBC in January of 2021.  
 

How did you get your start teaching Sunday School?  I watched my Dad read 

his Bible every morning at 4am before going to work. I guess I picked it up naturally as 

my mother was a prayer warrior who constantly prayer for her eight children and    

others.  I have always had a desire to know what The Word says to me personally.  
 

What do you like most about teaching?  I love teaching and sharing what God 

has told me through His Word during my preparation.  Listening to God and Seeing Him thoughout the day 

brings an awareness of purpose.  I love telling stories of what He had done and how we each benefit if we 

open our ears and heart to Him by sharing with one another.  
 

Describe your teaching style? We discuss and dissect the pastor’s sermon and Scripture from the            

morning’s worship service.  We take prayer seriously and sometimes we linger in prayer for specific requests 

or surround each other in a circle of prayer.  We love music and sometimes end in an appropriate song for 

that lesson and let the Spirit lead in closing.   
 

What is the name of your class?  SONrise Ladies   
Why did the class choose that name?  That was the sign which was on our door when we began! My 

ministry is EKY SONrise so guess that was the official name! 
 

Tell us about the makeup of your class.  We are ladies ranging in age from 50-80.  We are single,       

widowed, divorced, never married, grandmas, aunts, retired or still working and want to retire. We average     

8-10 weekly, but have 15 on the role. Often, our class members serve in the children’s and youth departments 

during Sunday School.   
 

What would you tell potential visitors to your class?  We are a unique group. We show our love for 

one another; “When one hurts, we all hurt, when one rejoices, we all rejoice !”We love, care for, pray, cry, laugh 

together often and bond through activities and missions. There is real JOY in being with each other and 

laughing together!  
 

Our mission projects have been: Sunrise Children’s homes for Christmas, The Hope Collaborative in              

Louisville for refugees, Muslim Christmas party for 75 children, and a Spring ladies’ Hindu party with         

luncheon.  We support two Kenyan children in the orphanage each month. Of course, many have been to EKY 

on mission trips. We collect items when needed for various ministries and are currently collecting for the 

SONrise Revival which will be held July 28-29 of this year.  

Our Truth4Life Sunday 
School class spent a day 

touring Winstar Farms in 
Lexington. 

Adult classes please send us    
pictures of your fellowship 

events! 



Judy & Butch Pfister 

Judy: My husband Butch of 41 years and I raised our 
three children in Winchester and moved to Finchville 
five years ago to be near our son and 2 grand-daughters 
in  Louisville. We were members of Central Baptist 

Church in Winchester for 30 years where Butch served as a Deacon. We travel to Charlotte, 
NC to visit a one year old grandson every month, so we are on the road a lot. We trail ride our sweet Tennessee           
Walking Horses a couple times a week and are planning a trip to a Dude Ranch in AZ this fall! I am very blessed to have 
grown up in the mountains of eastern KY. My career has been a Dietitian Consultant in long-term care homes and am 
nearing retirement. We are in Lowell Ashby’s SS class and have felt very welcome and loved at SBC the past 3 years.  

 

Butch: As our children grew up, I coached T-ball, Little League and Soccer; and while all three were 
in high school we traveled and served meals to the GRC marching band for ten years. I played             
baseball at Pikeville College and started working for AT&T there and recently retired as an             
Engineer after 44 years. I grew up in the farm country of Lynchburg OH, where I was a member of a 
Christian church. I am looking forward to golfing with my 11 year old grand-daughter this               
summer and enjoy the SBC church golf league.   
 
 

Barry & Sarah Mattingly 
We are Barry, Sarah, Henrik (5) and Jay (2) Mattingly, with a third on the way! Barry does 
IT at Texas Roadhouse, Sarah is a stay-at-home mom (looking into homeschool if anyone 
has any advice), and Henrik will be starting Kindergarten in the Fall. We moved back to 
Louisville in 2021, started at SBC in early 2022, and moved to Shelbyville in 2023. We enjoy 
beach houses and loved our vacation a couple years ago to the Florida Keys.  We look for-
ward to our walks with Christ here as we grow with you in our faith.  May we be known by 
our fruits, and known by our love for each other.  
The Mattingly’s attend our Multiply Young Couples Class.  
 

Bryce Allen  
Bryce came into Christ on November 13, 2020. Since Bryce has been in Christ, he has been 
living in 4 states the past three years! He is looking to settle down in either Kentucky or  
Virginia and continue his electrical career and schooling.  
 

His family currently resides in Culpeper, Virginia, and also in Grafton, Illinois. Horses have 
been a part of his life since he was a child. His father served in the Air Force and because of 
this, he traveled a lot, including overseas!  
 

Bryce is truly honored to be a member of the church and is looking to serve in any way he 
can!  He attends our SALT Sunday School class.  

24 hour Prayer Vigil 
Wednesday, June 24 

 

Each month on the 24th, our SBC community 
holds a 24-hour prayer vigil for our church 

family, staff, Adventure Club, building                     
progress and workers, and our building team 

leader, Scott Sageser.  
 

Community Prayer Group 
Wednesdays at 10am  

at the Warehouse.  
 

Church Family Prayer Needs 
 

Byron Thompson, Shelia Shelburne,                        
Derek Taylor, Kevin Nickel,                                   

Valerie Lockard, Carter Richardson, 
Phillis Walker, David Teegarden 

1 Jack Nicholson 
3 Chet Miller, Chelsea Windhorst 
4 Ricky Shields 
6 Mary Wyatt 
7 Duvall Burk 
8 Noah Maxwell 
9 Amanda Glasscock, Caroline O’Daniel 
12 Susan Dugle, Tim Sailings 
15 Bruce Brantley 
18 Joe Dupont, Braeden Janes 
19 Ann Desilets, Ryan Gossom,                        

Beth Stewart 
21 K.C. Tingle, Bill Wells 
24 Kassie Moore 
25 Tolliver Hefner 
28   Kari Jesse, Dale Jones, Debbie Willman 

29 Scott Sageser 
30 Kevin Gomez 
 
 
 

Don’t see your birthday, or 
it’s incorrectly listed?   
 

Please contact Angie in the 
church office: 502.722.5246.  
 



 Staying connected to friends, family, and small groups has never been easier. Watch content 
together on RightNow Media with our new groups feature. One person can play, pause, and  
rewind videos for the entire group. Everyone can use the chat window as the video plays. Use the 
groups feature to learn, encourage one another, and grow in your faith. 
 

 New Feature: See your whole group and discuss the series with the new built-in video chat                  
function! Also, you can connect all of your devices to RightNow Media?                                                
Go to https://help.rightnowmedia.org/hc/en-us/articles/4415483863821-Connect-Your-Devices  
to connect to FireTV, Roku, Apple, Chromecast, Android or PC.   

SBC offers a free subscription to RightNow Media to our church family.  Contact Angie in the church office  

502-722-5246 to receive an invitation to participate.  

RIBBITS 

Join Tad and 
friends as they 

learn valuable life 
lessons                  

together. 
 

Ages 4-7 
Three 27-minute  

episodes.   

RightNow Conference:                              
Hope Has a Name (2022) 

Jesus is our hope both now and eternally. But he’s 
not only the hope of the church—he is the hope of 
the world. Enjoy the sessions from Hope Has a 
Name with your friends and small groups to  renew 
your hope in God together.  Includes conference 
guide, discussion guide, and study guide.  

Dear Church Family:                                                                                                                            
Thank you for your kindness during this difficult time.  We appreciate all the prayers and 
support and the beautiful picture.                                                             The Family of Allen Ruble 
 

SBC Family: Thank you for your prayers, love, and cards during the recent illness and death 
of Mattie Johnson.                                                 Rosetta Ploetner 
 

Dear Simpsonville Baptist:  We are so very grateful for the many prayers, cards, visits and 
food following the recent death of Merle Miller.                                                 Kim & Eric Heston 
 

Dear Church Family:  
Thank you for the gift card, and your many expressions of kindness following the recent 
death of my mother.                                      Rhonda Jones 
 

Dear SBC:  Thank you so much for the beautiful plaque and for caring for our family. Thank 
you for being good neighbors.                                                     The family of Emma Lou Crombie 



Simpsonville Baptist Church 
PO Box 56 
Simpsonville KY  40067  

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
JULY 10-14 
9am-12pm 

For 3yrs through 5th grade completed. 

 Please be in prayer for our children and chaperones who 
will be attending summer camp June 23-25th. 

Chaperones: Jesse Wright, Mollie Hefner,  
Matt & Amber Moore, Taylor Clark, Suellen Barnes 

 
Kiddos: Taff Moore, Bailey Moore and her friend Matiya Jones, Zade & Rayan Saleh, Max Moody,  
               Baylee Branstetter, Ryker Gossom, Kamden Williams, Ian Wyatt 

We are needing additional elementary and preschool Sunday 
School teachers.   

We would like to return to our previous structure of having yearly 
teachers. Please spend some time praying about these opportu-

nities as we need our leaders in place by August 1.    
 

Please contact Jesse Wright at jesse@simpsonvillebaptist.com or  
Mollie Hefner at mollie@simpsonvillebaptist.com to serve our children.  

Adult & Student Volunteers Needed! 
 

VBS Needs 
• 8 oz. empty plastic water bottles with lids 

• large plastic Easter eggs 
 

Please be in prayer for our VBS Director,                            

Toni Moore and Assistant Director,                                       

Christy McEldowney as they make preparations 

to lead our biggest outreach of the year!  

Register online  
https://kideventpro.lifeway.com/myEvent/?id=66077 


